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JB Pritzker, Governor Ngozi O. Ezike, MD, Director 

To: Outpatient Surgical and Procedural Centers, Ambulatory Surgery Centers, and Veterinarians –  

During this unprecedented public health emergency stocks of Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) 

for health care providers are being depleted rapidly.  Health care personnel need to protect 

themselves when caring for patients by adhering to infection prevention and control practices, which 

includes having access to a sufficient supply of PPE. To aggressively address COVID-19, the availability 

of critical resources such as PPE is essential, as it will limit exposing patients and staff to the SARS-

CoV-2 virus.  

To maximize the State’s availability of PPE, the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) released 

guidance to hospitals and outpatient surgical and procedural centers on March 17, 2020 to limit non-

essential adult elective surgery and medical and surgical procedures, including all dental procedures, 

until further notice. These considerations were requested to assist in limiting the consumption of vital 

health care resources during this public health emergency, particularly PPE.  

IDPH is encouraging all outpatient surgical and procedural centers, ambulatory surgery centers, and 

veterinarians to donate their unused PPE that is not immediately needed to assist health care 

providers, health care facilities and first responders who are on the front line and actively 

responding to COVID-19.  

Any type of health care PPE will be welcomed, especially surgical gloves, gowns, goggles, face shields, 

surgical masks and N-95 respirator masks.  

IDPH and Illinois Emergency Management Agency (IEMA) officials are working to address needs 

locally and beyond.  

To donate PPE, please contact:  PPE.donations@illinois.gov  

 

Resources: 

COVID-19 – IDPH Elective Surgical Procedure Guidance: http://www.dph.illinois.gov/topics-

services/diseases-and-conditions/diseases-a-z-list/coronavirus/health-care-providers/elective-procedures-

guidance 
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